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Dear Parents 
Our Friends of Bugle School (FOBS) Summer Fair is 
just 1 week away, offers of help to run one of the 
stalls would be most appreciated. 
Last Friday, the school said a sad goodbye to Mrs 
Moore.  Mrs Moore has worked at Bugle School for 
8 years and leaves us to start a new career, working 
for the NHS.  We will all miss her and wish Mrs 
Moore the very best of luck in her new role. 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Tim Wherry, Senior Head of School 

Our Achievers of the Week for the 
Week Ending  18/6/18:  
Reception Arnas Kvietkauskis 
Year 1   Ruby Harrison 
Year 2   Shanice Thomas  
Year 3   Danielle Pither 
Year 4   Thomas Richards 
Year 5   Caitlin Key  
Class of the Week - Year 3 
Attendance - Year 5 
Attendance for the Week:   
Year 5 95.7%  Year 3  89.3% 
Reception 91.8%  Year 1  87% 
Year 2 91.4%  Year 6  83.3% 
Year 4 90.7%   
(All classes below the 96% target)  
 

Breakfast Club   

Please note that children should not be on site until 
8.45 am when members of staff are available to 
supervise the children.  Should you require your 
child to be in school before 8.45 am, please could 
you book them into our Breakfast Club.  Breakfast 
Club runs between 7.30 am-8.45 am.  The cost per 
session is £2.50 when children can enjoy a 
breakfast and a chat with friends before starting 
school.  For children arriving after 8.15 am, sessions 
cost £1.00 (no breakfast is included).   
 

To reserve a space for your child or if you have any 
queries regarding the Breakfast Club please contact 
Ms McNamara on 01726 852686. 

Good to be Green 
Well done to all of the children who 
continue to work hard and show 
excellent behaviour in school.  144 
texts (75%) were sent to parents on 
Friday for children that had 
remained ‘green’ all week.  Well done. 

Chicks.....  The children at Piccolos have been 

busy learning about growth and 
change and care for living things. 
On a sunny Monday morning just 
after half term we released our 
butterflies into the garden after 
watching them grow from tiny 
caterpillars to great big caterpillars, 
then to form chrysalis and hatch 
into beautiful painted ladies. 
Monday we entered the setting to the sound of tiny 

peeping. Our patient waiting 
for 21 days in anticipation of 
hatching chicks paid off.   
Having been watered daily 
and kept warm the eggs 
began to wiggle, a hole and 
then a beak poked through... 

The first and then second of our chicks had hatched. 
We watched carefully and quietly as others also 
started.  Finally we have 9 to be cared for as we watch 
them grow over the rest of this term.  

Sunscreen  As the weather warms up, it is 

important to remember to apply sun cream to your 
child on those few and far hot and sunny days.  If 
you wish your child to re-apply sun cream to 
themselves during the day, please pass it in to their 
class clearly labelled with your child's name.  Staff 
will then encourage your child to apply the sun 
screen to themselves as required.  

http://www.bugle.eschools.co.uk/website


 

 
Is your child eligible for Free School 
Meals?  Your child may be eligible for free school 

meals if you (or the child themselves in their own right) 
is in receipt of any of the following benefits. 

 Income Support (IS) 
 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal 

based Job Seekers Allowance. 
 Income Related Employment and Support 

Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment 
and Support Allowance. 

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of 
less than £16,190. 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after 
you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 

2018 your household income must be less than 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any 
benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up 
to three of your most recent assessment periods 

Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) 
All Key Stage 1 (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) pupils 
are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, 
regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
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If you are in receipt of any of the benefits listed above 
which would entitle your child to free school meals, 
your school could claim Pupil Premium funding to 
support your child’s education, just by you completing 
an application form.  When you apply we will check 
your eligibility for free school meals (or Pupil Premium 
for KS1 pupils) by checking against those held by HM 
Revenue and Customs, The Home Office and the 
Department of Work and Pensions. 
Apply for Free School Meals 
You can apply for free school meals (or Pupil Premium 
for KS1 pupils) online at: 
www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-
and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
 

Diary Dates:  

15/6/18 Clays School Athletics @ Brannel 
 FOBS Father's Day Gift Shop pm 
 Y5 Bowling (Group A) 
18/6/18 Year 2 Breakfast 
21/6/18 KS2 Swimming 
20/6/18 Non uniform day - donation for 

tombola stall please 
22/6/18 FOBS Summer Fair from 2.30 pm 
25/6/18 Swimming Gala at Bodmin  
 Year 1 Breakfast 
26/6/18 KS1 Football Tournament @ 

Brannel 
 Y5 Aspire Games @ Par  
27/6/18-29/6/18 Y5/6 Camp 
28/6/18 KS2 Swimming 
2 & 3/7/18 Y6 Transition @ Poltair 
2/7/17 Poltair Parents Evening 
 Reception Transition Sessions 
 Year 3 Breakfast 
3/7/18 STALC Presentation 
4/7/18 Sports Day 
5/7/18 KS2 Swimming 
6/7/18 Y2 Trip to Charlestown Beach 
 Y5 Bowling (Group B) 
10/7/18 Year 1 Hubbub Festival 2018 
12/7/18 KS2 Swimming  
 Reception Transition Session 
13/7/18 Year 6 Performance 
 Y5 Bowling Tournament 
17/7/18 Hub Sports Event 
18/7/18 Transition Fun Day for Reception 

and Piccolo children 
 Year 6 Trip 
20/7/18 Last Day of Summer Term 
 Piccolo Graduation Day  
 Assembly in Chapel @ 9.15 am 

www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/

